
St. Matthew’s Lutheran Church 

                           Lawn-Mowing Instructions  
  

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
 

  

Thank you for volunteering to mow the grass at the Church!  For some, this information is a refresher.  

Thank you for your continued support of this ministry.  For others, this is new, and thank you also for 

joining us in presenting the best face to the community that we can.  

  

If you cannot meet your assigned date, please arrange to exchange dates with someone else on the 

schedule or call the church office or Kyle Poirier (Cell) 316-644-4616.  

  

The key to the storage shed, which is where the mower is located, is in the lock box on the shed.  The 

combination is 1517, which is the year Luther published his in/famous 95 Theses.  

  

The areas that need to be mowed are: around the Education Wing (as needed), between the 

picnic area and the storm-water dry pond, along All Saints Place, around the sign area, and 

along Old Bridge Road. Your mowing of the area along Old Bridge road should be a balance 

between what the county workers have mowed already, what is needed, and what you feel 

comfortable accessing.  The grassy area becomes very steep very quickly there, so please never put 

yourself in a dangerous or even uncomfortable situation. Shorter grass is not worth a shorter life!  

  

Our lawn mower uses regular unleaded gasoline.  In the shed are cans marked “Diesel,” which are for 

the tractor, so please do not accidentally use them.  Please check the oil level prior to starting and 

call me if the gas can needs refilling or the blade needs sharpening.  Finally, call me if you would like 

a walk through for your first time.  

  

  
Please call or text if you have any questions or problems.  Thanks again for your willingness to help.  

  

Yours in the Lord’s service,  

  

Kyle Poirier 
316-644-4616 (Cell) 
Property Committee Chair 
stmatthewsproperty@gmail.com 
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